MEDICAL UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA

COLLEGE OF NURSING

FACULTY ASSEMBLY

MEETING MINUTES

December 16, 2002

2:00 p.m.– 4:00 p.m.

CON 220

Members Present:
J. Ball, G. Barbosa, S. Benedict, S. Bond, S. Brown, H. Detoma, B. Edlund, E. Erkel, J. Grossman, M. Hickey, A. Hollerbach, L. Horton, T. Hulsey, T. Kelechi, M. King, J. Leuner, M. Long, S. Lufkin, M. Olson, I. Pearson, F. Porcher, K. Simon, M. Spain, S. Stroud, G. Stuart, J. Welton, and D. Williamson

Guests Present:
Lynn Shull
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOMES (RECOMMENDATIONS/ACTIONS)

RESPONSIBLE PERSON

	Approval of Minutes
	Minutes of November 18, 2002 distributed via e-mail.
	Minutes approved as circulated.

	Action Items
	
	

	I.  L. Shull


	Budget:  FY03 revenue assumptions were reviewed.   
	Completed and submitted

	II.  G. Stuart
	Dean’s report

a. Dr. Stuart reviewed the CON budget.  The CON does not have much NIH funding.  Need to identify areas of opportunity for funding such as program grants.  Practice sites need to be in the black.

b. The CON will take the 5% cut that all colleges are expected to assume

c. The CON has proposed a 10% tuition increase, although few dollars return to the college

d. MUSC submitted 6 proposals for SC Center for Excellence (money available from lottery and 2 million dollar match required from specific college)

e. The VA is accepting proposals (3 pg) on VA populations.  Deadline for the letter of intent is Feb. 5th
f. Dr. Hutchinson (Interim Executive Director) of the VA has agreed to provide the CON with one FTE

g. Recently, the CON at SC State received a 50% pass rate on NCLEX.  Dr. Stuart submitted a letter of support for their program. Funding would be needed to compensate our CON for faculty resources.

h. Dean’s Council – review of tenure policy and issues such as salary support.  

Small pox vaccinations – discussion about Phase inoculations for first responders.  

i. Staff supervision – faculty have been asked to supervise support staff on each floor as follows:

· 3rd floor – Sally Stroud

· 4th floor – Fran Porcher

· 5th floor – John Welton


	Ida Spruill will serve as the Liaison for State College

State Board Scores – Oct 2001 - Sept 2002 National average is 86.34%.  SC state average is 89.7%.  Charleston Southern – 84.6%, Clemson – 93.1%, USC – 85.7%, MUSC – 88.6%.  We are above the national average and just below Clemson.

Voluntary at this time.  Information available at www.CDC.gov
L. Shull will post staff members position descriptions once they are finalized

	III.  G. Barbosa

J. Leuner
	Associate Deans report – 

A. Background checks:

Fall ’03 all students will complete paperwork for background checks.  Process being put in place

B. On-line course preparation calendar reviewed.  Workshop with Diane Billings scheduled for Jan 24.  Open session 9-12 AM.  This will be videotaped.

C. Course plan for twice a year admissions.  Issue:  Classroom space and clinical sites.  Number of faculty needed.

January 9, 2003 consultation with Dr. Suzanne Van Ort for Fall 2003 accreditation
	Fees for background checks will be included in tuition/costs

Letters have been sent to faculty members who will be putting classes online.  All faculty are invited to attend the workshop.

Documents for the visit can be downloaded from www.aacn.nche.edu/Accreditation/standards.htm



	IV. Action Items

  F. Porcher
	Update on silent auction.  
	$1600.00 was raised to partitioned among 4 students.  March 14-28, 2003 students will join Dr. Porcher to go to Ghana

	 T. Hulsey
	Actions items - 

A. Bylaws revisions – distributed via e-mail.  

New  changes were reviewed

for all committees.  One revision for the Research Committee - administrative members will be non-voting

B. Strategic Plan 

C. Peer Review Proposal

Pilot – peer review process will begin Spring 03


	Unanimous acceptance of all revisions; updated version will be e-mailed to faculty members; APT continues with revisions

Approved

Approved

	A. Hollerbach
	Student Uniform – Reviewed and discussed changes.


	Faculty unanimously voted to support new uniform policy pending changes

Dr. Stuart asked faculty to consider requiring a standard uniform for new students Fall 03.



	L. Horton
	Post-MSN students would not have to have proof of a statistics course.  
	Vote – unanimous approval

	V.  Announcements
	A. request support of Angel Tree

B. Dean’s office is reviewing candidates for Mark Bulson’s position
	

	VI.  Adjourn
	Happy Holidays!
	Next meeting January 27, 2003 at 1 PM in Room 220 (Martin Luther King Day is January 20, 2003 and is a State Holiday).
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